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Meeting Notes 
 

September 14, 2021 
1:00 pm 

This meeting took place via electronic means. 
 
Attendees:  Valerie Carr, Matt Crawford, Matt Crouse, Brett Foster, Dawne Gardner, Brad Gray, David 
Hutchinson, Joel Keller, John Montgomery, Jeremy Parsons, Jason Knight, Frank Miller, Jeff Smith, Chris 
Tabor, Andy Thomason, Sara Fields, Natasha Longpine, Nicole Stokes 
 
I. Welcome and Introductions Mr. Thomason introduced everyone on the call. 

II. Meeting Notes from 7/13/21 BPAC Meeting Mr. Hutchinson, seconded by Mr. Montgomery, made 
a motion to approve the July meeting notes. The motion passed.  

III. Ward Branch/Campbell Underpass Mr. Smith provided a status update on the Ward Branch 
underpass at Campbell Avenue. 

IV. MoDOT Multimodal Priorities Mr. Thomason reviewed the Multimodal Priorities with the 
Committee.  Mr. Gray inquired about the alignment and parallels to the Butterfield Express.  The 
consensus of the Committee was the Priorities List looked good. 

V. On the Path to Connected Pedestrian and Bicycle Networks Mr. Thomason shared the statement of 
priorities for sidewalks and on-street bicycle and pedestrian infrastructure.  Mr. Hutchinson 
suggested that removing barriers should be added as a priority (freeways, railroads, narrow 
roadways/interchanges).  After reviewing the draft, the Committee decided to vote on approval of 
the draft at the next meeting. 

VI. Other There were no other topics of discussion. 

VII. Adjourn The meeting adjourned at 1:56 pm.  


